Fairview's Flyer



We C.A.R.E.

Cooperation Achievement Respect Enthusiasm FAIRVIEW 'A fair view of all things'

30 June 2025

Dear Fairview community

I would like to congratulate our team of students and staff who represented Fairview at the Bunbury Cross-Country event on Friday. Once again, they represented our school well with both their efforts and their behaviour. This much bigger event had over 80 students running in each event. Our kids ran with all their heart, ultimately coming second in our division. Well done on a great effort! Well done also to Ms Lasisz for her organisation of our team and her ongoing support of the Wednesday morning running club. She intends to continue this on mornings that aren't raining. So far, 80 students have participated in the running, and all together, they have run a total of just under 200km.

Circus Challenge Visit



This Thursday, all students are invited to participate in our Circus Challenge Day. We are very fortunate that the P&C are covering the cost of this day, so all children can participate at no cost. Thank you to our P&C. This is one of the things that our P&C do to support your children.

On Thursday, The Circus Challenge team will be putting on a show for the whole school, starting at 9:00 am. Kindy kids who don't usually attend on a Thursday are welcome to attend the show and the following circus skills workshop. After the show, there will be workshops for all students.

Show and Workshop	Show and Workshop Schedule	
9:00 – 9:45	Whole school show	
9:50 – 10:50	Kindy, Pre-primary, Year 1 workshop	
11:10 – 12:10	Room 12 and 13 workshop	
12:10 – 1:10	Room 3 and 4 workshop	
1:50 – 2:50	Room 6 workshop	

We are all really looking forward to this event and the new skills that our students will learn. Students are encouraged to wear colourful clothes on Thursday. Please make sure they are warm enough and that the clothing is appropriate for school.

End of Term Assembly, Open Classrooms and Reports

Our end of term assembly is on this Wednesday after lunch. Mrs Francis's students from Room 12 will be leading our assembly. To help celebrate our term, we are combining our family picnic lunch, assembly, open classrooms and reports.

All families are invited to come and have lunch with their children on Wednesday. Lunch is at the normal time of 1:10. After lunch, you are welcome to join in kicking a footy or playing four square with your kids. Make sure you find out their rules because they are very different to when I was in school! Parents are also welcome to order their lunch through the canteen.

After lunch is our assembly and all families are invited to attend.

At the end of the assembly, families are invited back to the classrooms where students will have their semester's work on display and can go through some of it with you. This will be a great opportunity for you to see how much progress they have made over the year so far.

Semester 1 reports can be collected at this time. There will be limited opportunity to talk to the teacher about the report at this time, but please take the opportunity to organise a meeting if this is something you would like to do.

Fairview P&C

Our P&C is a group of hardworking parents who are doing a great job to support every child in the school. From working in the canteen or organising fundraising, to running a Nitz-Blitz or doing a grant application, there are many roles that people can help with. Many families support the P&C by ordering lunches on a Wednesday or Friday. Often there are over 80 orders! This is quite an overwhelming number for Lisa who is sometimes the only person in the canteen. We have a small group of parents who volunteer to help in the canteen. We are always looking for more people to help. Even an hour before the lunch rush would be valuable. This is often the most difficult time, trying to get the hot food into bags so it is still hot and making sure all the orders are correct. Lisa would be more than happy to have some help and will show you what needs to be done. If you have the opportunity to help, please let Lisa know at the canteen.

Musician in Residence

We are very please to announce we have just been offered a Musician in Residence for Term 3. Each Wednesday, a Collie musician Kate Hindle, will be coming to school to work with our students in Years 3 to 6 on song writing. Over the term, the students will learn about songwriting, eventually writing their own songs. We are hoping that from this we will get a new school song that we can all learn and sing at our assemblies. We are fortunate that WAM – WA Music and the Telethon Kids Institute are supporting this program and making it available to Fairview students. Towards the end of the term, there will be a concert that highlights both Kate's music and the songs created by some of our students.

2026 Enrolments

We are still taking enrolments for Kindy in 2026 as well as all other years. All children enrolled for Kindy in 2026 will be eligible to attend a Kindy transition program run by Mrs Hindle. This will start in Week 4. Families with children enrolled will receive an invitation early next term.

Holiday Reading

The holidays are nearly here. Our students and staff have worked hard and all deserve a break. If your child enjoys reading, please encourage them to take extra books out of the library. The library will be open on Wednesday and Thursday this week. Towards the end of the holidays, the Paint Collie REaD mascot is going to hatch! The launch is on Thursday 17 July from 10:00 to 12:00 at Roche Park. It would be great to see our families come along and be part of this fantastic reading support program.

School begins again on Monday 21 July. There is no School Development Day. Kids start straight away. Our Term 3 School Development Day is on Friday 22 August. I look forward to catching up with you all again next term. I hope you all have a safe and restful break.

Andrew Whitney

Principal



Family picnic and Open Afternoon

A reminder that Wednesday is our family picnic and open afternoon.

Parents are welcome to order lunch at the canteen. Orders need to be in by 9.00 am Wednesday.

We look forward to seeing you there!



Calendar

Term 2 -Week 10

10	30 June	1 July	2	3	4	5	6
10	Newsletter	Kindy Orange	Kindy Blue	Kindy Blue	Kindy Blue		
	Kindy Orange		Canteen	Circus Challenge	Canteen		
	Uniform shop 8.45 -		Family picnic and	Incursion	Students last day		
	9.00		open afternoon	Yr 6 sleepover			
			Assembly Rm 13				
			Reports issued to				
			parents				

Term 3 – Weeks 1 & 2

Ī	<u>Wk</u>	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Sat	Sun
	1	21 July Students resume Kindy Orange Uniform shop 8.45–9.00	22 Kindy Orange	23 Kindy Orange Canteen	24 Kindy Blue	25 Kindy Blue Canteen Kindy enrolments due	26	27
	2	28 July Newsletter Kindy Orange Uniform shop 8.45–9.00 Inspire to Learn 9-10	29 Kindy Orange	30 Kindy Blue Canteen P&C meeting 3.30pm	31 Kindy Blue	1 Aug Kindy Blue Canteen	2	3

P&C information

Canteen

Family Lunch Day!

Fairview Munch Box!

Wednesday 2nd July

The canteen will be available for parents to order lunch.

All orders must be in by 9am Wednesday morning.

Parent orders will be delivered with student lunches to classroom.

Soft drinks will be available to purchase over the counter at lunch time.

WA Student Assistance Payment

Just this week left to claim!
The WA Student Assistance
Payment helps with school costs
— don't miss out.

\$150 for each Kindergarten and primary student

\$250 for each secondary student

Claim now through the ServiceWA app, online or by post in a claim form.

Claims close Friday 4 July 2025.

Visit www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap for eligibility info and how to claim.



Contributions and Charges

Thank you to all the families who have paid voluntary contributions so far this year.

The WA Student Assistance Payment

> Clairs on the ServiceWA app

2025 Charges and Contributions are \$50.00 per student.

A range of payment options are available including EFTPOS and direct deposit into our account:

BSB: 633 000

Account number: 207 478 371

Please use student name as reference.

A message from School Dental Services

SCHOOL DENTAL SERVICE, REMINDER TO ENROL!

Recently your child may have brought home an envelope with an enrolment form, FAQ and reply-paid envelope from Dental Health Services. Please remember to fill in the enrolment form, pop it in the reply-paid envelope, and put in in your nearest post box.



Once we receive your form at DHS our team will register your child and arrange for you to receive an appointment in the mail.

If you would like further information on DHS services or to find your nearest SDS Dental Therapy Centre, please visit our website: www.dental.wa.gov.au or just scan the QR code.

